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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

14 December 2021.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, as well as the 29 April 2021 advisory opinion (AO) furnished by the Navy Personnel 

Command (NPC), (PERS-80).  The AO was provided to you on 4 May 2021, and you were given 

30 days in which to submit a response.  Although you were afforded an opportunity to submit a 

rebuttal, you did not do so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 18 January 2018 Voluntary 

Declination of Human Resources (HR) Command Assignment letter and all supporting 

documents.  You also request a Special Selection Board (SSB) for the Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 and 

FY 2022 Navy Captain (CAPT/O-6) Promotion Selection Boards.  The Board considered your 

contention that you should not have been forced to decline your HR command assignment so 

soon after giving birth to twins.  You claim that you requested a one year deferment because you 

were pregnant with multiples.  You also claim that two months after the birth of your twins you 

were required to select another set of command orders or to decline command.  You believed 

that you were within your right not to select orders because you were approved for deferment, 

deferment/declining command due to family situations is not unique, and your request impacts 

other advanced age women that wait to have children.  As evidence, you furnished a timeline of 

events and medical documents. 






